## Gweinidog y Gymraeg ac Addysg Minister for Education and Welsh Language



Ein cyf/Our ref

Welsh Government

David Pojur Assistant Coroner for North Wales (East and Central)

18 March 2024

Dear David Pojur,

Thank you for your correspondence dated 23 February providing your Prevention of Future Deaths report into the Benjamin Leonard Inquest.

I have noted the recommendations from the report and passed these on to the relevant Welsh Government officials for further consideration.

In relation to the recommendation for the establishment of a Public Inquiry under the Inquiries Act 2005 into the Scout Association, as this terrible accident took place during a trip organised by the UK Scout Association, the UK Government are best placed to respond to this recommendation.

I've noted you have already provided a copy of the report to the relevant Secretary of State and Minister for State within the UK Government.

Thank you once again for providing a copy of the report.

Yours sincerely,

Gweinidog y Gymraeg ac Addysg Minister for Education and Welsh Language

> Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre: 0300 0604400 Gohebiaeth.Jeremy.Miles@llyw.cymru Correspondence.Jeremy.Miles@gov.wales

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1SN